November/December 2022

team |thailand
Dear Praying Friends,

"But none of these things move me, neither count | my life dear unto myself, so that | might finish my course
with joy, and the ministry, which | have received of the Lord Jesus, to testify the gospel of the grace of God."
Acts 20:24

As we near the end of our furlough, we reflect on God's protection and provision during these last four and a half
months. We have traveled over 22,000 miles and had the privilege to be in 24 churches in 15 different states.

While we were at Landmark Baptist Church, Parkersburg, West Virginia, in November, our family had the opportunity
to go soulwinning with Eric, a faithful member of the church. Missy, Lauren, and Mark took one side of the street,
and Eric and | took the other side. God led us to Madi, a young adult lady, who lived with her friend and mother. Madi
was ready and seeking hope. When | gave her the Gospel, she sweetly received Jesus into her heart. We invited her
to come to church the next day for the Sunday service. On Sunday, Madi, her friend Autumn, and Madi's mother
came to church. Please pray that Madi will be faithful to attend church and grow in the Lord.

We are pleased to report that eleven of the new churches we visited have voted to take our family on for support.
What an answer to prayer!

This furlough has been a refreshing, spiritually challenging, and physically healing time for our family. We have had
sweet reunions with family and dear friends, some of which we have not seen in many years. What a gift the family
of God is!

Thank you, to each of you who have prayed for us, especially during this time of travel! God has blessed with safety,
souls saved, hundreds of tracts passed out, and new supporting churches. God has met our every need and
continues to prove He is always faithful and good.

We want to thank our churches and supporters who have faithfully given each month. Furloughs are an added
expense to the life we need to keep going in Thailand. You have given us the means to travel and raise support so
that we are able to return to our mission field.

We anticipate our reunion with our team and church family and greatly appreciate your prayers as we will be flying
back on January 5, 2023, tickets are already purchased!

Soon after our return, we will be starting regular, midweek services for our fifth church plant. We will also continue
with the land and building development.

There is much work to be done and many more to be reached. As we continue to serve the Lord, we pray that He
will give us the grace to finish our course with joy as we testify of His great grace.

May the Lord give you a blessed Christmas and New Year!
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